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~ESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT 

It was nice to see many new faces and greet friends at the University Women's 
Club Membership Luncheon on September 22. 

My sincere thanks to Ellie Pollack, Joyce Smith and Barbara Klemme for their 
support and planning of the luncheon. I would also like to thank the UWC Board 
members and Interest Group chairmen for their assistance and for being available 
to answer questions about our organization. 

There are numerous interest groups and programs planned for mornings, afternoons, 
evenings and weekends, so we look forward to having many of you participating in 
our activities. Service groups needing volunteers are Wardenburg Health Center, 
Cookies for Meals on Wheels, Recording for the Blind, and the Cookbook project . 
A copy of our program, interest groups and a membership fonn is attached to this 
newsletter . Just a rer.iinder - if you are attending an .interest group, you must 
have paid your$5.O0 membership fee . 

. Plan to join us Sunday, October 17, at the Fiske Planetarium for a family tour, 
show and refreshments . 

Sincerely, 

~~ 

People unable to attend the Luncheon but who want to participate in 
Interest Groups, call Jean Loeffler 494-5058 

Proceeds from our last Spring Fashion Show were used for scholarships for 
two single mothers on campus: 

Bonnie Jean Schulman is majoring in Astra-Physics . She has a daughter 
wro is 10. Along with an excellent grade average, she has worked with 
Boulder County Mental Health, Boulder County Justice Center, dealing 
in -ommunications. She has taught a course in self defense and 
Crea£·ve Writing at the Free School . 

Pia Piro, at age 35, decided to return to school. She has a son. 
Pia has worked with children who are emotionally disturbed and taught 
theatre to Special Education classes . She has been involved in theatre 
for some time and shared her talents with shut-in and incarcerated per­
sons. Pia is majoring in Education, with emphasis on Communications. 



SUNDAY OCTOBER 17 

Have you seen ..... 

Have you experienced 

Have you seen ..... 

Have you heard ..... 

Did you know that ..... 

2-4:30 P.M. FISKE PLANETARIUM TOUR 
SHOW 

the largest planetarium between Chicago and the 
West Coast is Fiske Planetarium? 

Fiske Planetarium's Zeiss star projector, 
presently worth $2-3 million, which can project 
9,000 stars, the sun, moon and visible planets? 

Fiske's lazer system which uses a 2 watt lazer 
to produce vivid reds, blues, yellows and greens? 

Fiske's auxiliary projection systems which utilize 
over 250 projector s to produce striking panoramas? 

Fiske's sound system which produces magnificent 
sound, using computer desig ned speakers, DBX noise 
reduction and 300 watts of amplification? 

This remarkable facility is located right in 
Boulder on C.U. 's campus? 

The University Women's Club has reserved Fiske Planetarium for our own private 
tour and show followed by refreshments on Sunday, October 17, from 2-4 :30 P.M. .A 
At 2 P. M. we wi 11 have the opportunity of taking a speci a 1-irbehind the scenes " ., 
tour to see how this fascinating facility works. At 3 P.M. we will see the 
dramatic show, "The Last Question" based on science fiction author Isaac Asimov's 
book. This extraordinary presentation examines mankind's attempt to answer, 

· through computers, the ultimate question, "What wi 11 we do when the uni verse I s 
energy is gone ... when the stars (the sun!) begin to fade and burn out? 11 

Members of the University Women's Club and their families and guests are welcome 
to attend (children over the age of 6 are invited.) The reduced cost is $2.00 
for adults, $1.50 for children and youth ages 6-16. 

We hope you will mark your calendar now and plan to join us for this unique 
opportunity to tour Fiske Planetarium and to experience at this p·ri vate showing 
the awes-ome pre-s-entation of- 11The !:;a-st Ques-tion 11

• 

For more information call Rosemary Plane 494-6089 or Marion Ramirez 443-7216 

For needed transportation call Joyce Price 494-8706 

~~-. 

FIRST MEETING FOR 1982-83 

Interest Group: Better Living Through Diet and Exercise 

October 19 7:30 P.M. Speaker: Joseph Montante,M.D. 
(Remember the meeting last year when he spoke on "Nutrition") 

ALL WELCOME: Call 494~0766 or .494-0664 Place to be 
for more information announced later. 

• 
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MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT

If you haven't already done so please take advantage of these cold, rainy
days to catch up on such things as mailing your membership dues to our
Treasurer, Eleanor Taylor, 214 Seminole Dr., Boulder, CO 80303. This way
you can sign up for Interest Groups or some of the many volunteer activities
the University Women's Club has to offer.

The membership directory is being compiled and should be mailed by the end
of October.

Our next program will be a "Behind the Scenes Tour of Henderson Museum"
with three faculty members explaining their contributions to the Museum
and exhibits. November 10 (Wednesday, from 1:00 to 3:30) is the date and
time for this unusual tour. The CU Medical Wives have been invited. Plan
to join us then.

Sincerely,
. - • • ' ~>

Women interested in assisting as hostesses on Blood Donor Days, November 4
and 5, from 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. in Glenn Miller Lounge, please call:

Dolores McDonald 449-7731 9:00 A.M. - 10:00 A.M.
or

4:00 P.M. - 5:00 P.M.

DAYTIME INVESTMENTS GROUP

The Daytime Investments Group of University Women's Club will host an informa-
tion meeting on Tuesday evening, October 26, at 8:00 P.M., at Koenig Alumnae
Center. Anyone interested in investment clubs, investment strategies in the
stock market, forming a new daytime or evening group, etc. is welcome to attend.
If you have any questions concerning the meeting, please call
Muriel Briggs at 443-9375.



WHO - 0 - 0 - 0

Guess Who planned a big get-together at Fiske Planetarium on the very same
Sunday afternoon as WHO decided to have a Concert in the Stadium? Right!!!
University Women's Club, in spite of looking at all possible (we thought)
fall calendars for Campus activities, did just that! Those of us who braved
the hordes of young concert-goers had a really great time touring, gazing,
listening and having refreshments. "The Last Question11 fascinated and awed
all of us.

How about this for a Neiman-Marcus type of Christmas Gift for the "one who
has everything"

In the gift shop in the lobby you can purchase
books, posters, etc. of science and astronomy
fiction

and

the ultimate gift

1000-acre plots of LAND ON MARS!

Kudos to: Rosemary Plane
Eleanor Taylor
June Krantz
Marion Ramirez
Janet Nuzum

BEHIND THE SCENES TOUR OF HENDERSON MUSEUM

Wednesday, November 10 1:00—3:30 P.M.

Our November 10 meeting will provide us with the opportunity to glimpse
behind the scenes of Henderson Museum.

We will have three faculty members on hand to show us some of the interesting
and detailed work they do. These faculty members will be: 1) Anne Hedlin,
Curator of Southwestern Ethnology and Textile Technology ...... 2) John Rohner,
Curator of Museography and 3) Bill Weber, Curator of Botany.

We will meet at Henderson at 1:00 P.M. and, in small groups, visit each of
these three areas for a chance to see what work is done before the collections
become exhibits.

Our Behind the Scenes Tour will be followed by light refreshments in the lobby
of the Museum. We hope many of you will join us for what promises to be an
enjoyable and informative afternoon.

L
For needed transportation call Joyce Price 494-8706
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MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT . 
1 hope you had an enjoyable and relaxing vacation, and that you are 
looking forward to participating in some of our University Women's 
Club activities. 

February 4th a Wine and Cheese Party is planned at Koenig with the 
Sweet Adelines providing the entertainment. Please check for further 
details in this issue and plan to join us. 

Volunteers are needed in Henderson Museum. If you have time to spend 
on a weekly or monthly basis, Henderson can offer you some fascinating 
experiences! Call William Weber or Ann Hedlund at the Museum if you 
would like to volunteer your services. 

The "Behind the Scenes" tour of Henderson Museum on November 10 was 
extremely infonnative and interesting. My thanks to Marion Ramirez 
and Janet Nuzum for their excellent planning of the tour. Many thanks 
to Fran Dickinson, Betty Fischer, Florence White and. Eleanor Taylor 
for the delicious refreshments. Superb cookie bakers! 

If your dues have been paid and you have not received a UWC 1983 
Directory, please contact Rosemary McBride at: 494-9765. 

SEE YOU AT KOENIG ON FEBRUARY 4th! 

If you know of someone who is a paid member of UWC who is not receiving 
a copy of MESSA~ES, please let your editor know so that the mistake may 
be corrected on our mailing list. Please call: 
Sorry if I goofed! Mary Jane Husbands 494-2478 

Imelda Hermes 494-4589 



CAMPUS EXPLORATION I 

A visit to the President's office and the Regents' Room; and a talk 
by Kaye Howe, Vice Chancellor for Academic Services, will ·be featured 
on the first Campus Exploration Tour, to be held on Thursday, January 
27, 1983, at 10:00 A.M. This visit to the administration area of the 
University is the first in a series of 11in-depth 11 tours designed to 
give UWC members a broader view of C.U. activities. 

Campus Exploration, initiated at the suggestion of Edna Weber is 
sponso~ed by t~e.Hostess for Ca'!'pus Tours group. The January,27th 
tour will be limited to 25 participants, so reservations are necessary. 

Please call: Susan Mclane 494-1567 (before 9:00 A.M. or after 3:00 P.M.) 
or 

Pau1a Zick 530-0150 

~~ 

U.W.C. YEARBOOK 

Many of you may have noticed the new seal on your membership yearbook. 
Al Slobodin from C.U.'s Graphic Arts executed the suggested layout for 
our new logo. · 

1918 was the date of the beginning of our organization. At that time 
we were called Faculty Wives. Since then we have broadened our member­
ship to include staff of C.U.; thus the change in name to University 
Women. 

We selected Hellems building to be featured on our logo for a number of 
reasons: 

1918 marked the beginning of construction of Hellems. Hellems was 
the first fuilding on campus to feature Charles Klauder's rural Italian 
architecture which. sets apart the beauty and continuity of our C.U. 
campus. In addition, Hellems serves as the entry to the Mary Rippon 
Theatre. Mary Rippon was a woman who played a prominent role in the 
early history of C.U. 

The flame at the top of the logo is an integral part of the C.U. seal 
just as University Women play an integral role in a part of the Univer­
sity of Colorado. We hope you like it. 

Developing a logo and putting together our annual directory during busy 
November printers' time, I'm indebted to Vivian Kalk. Vivian typed a 
neat membership list ready for press. Also thanks to Mary Jane Husbands, 
Dot O'Sullivan and Eleanor Taylor for their patient cooperation. Our 
Membership is now at 253. 

Rosemary McBride,Membership Chainnan 



UINE, CHEESE & SONG]

Our program for February will be a Wine & Cheese party with the
evening's entertainment, a variety of music in the "barber shop11
style, provided by the Mountain Melody Chapter of Sweet Adelines,Inc.

For those who are not familiar with this outstanding singing group,
Sweet Adelines is an international non-profit barber shop harmony
organization for women whose motto is "Harmonize the World." The
Mountain Melody Chapter is very active with frequent local perform-
ances and extensive participation in regional and international
activities. Since chartering in the fall of 1977, the chapter has
won the Small Chorus Award three times, and placed third in annual
regional competitions.

We hope many of you will join us for what promises to be an entertain-
ing evening. Remember -- spouses and guests are especially welcome at
this event.

DATE: Friday, February 4, 1983

TIME: 7:30 P.M.

PLACE: Koenig Alumni Center

COST: $2.00 per person

Please send money for reservations no later than January 28th to:
Jeanne Duffy-Meyers
2390 Dartmouth Avenue
Boulder, CO 80303
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FROM YOUR PRESIDENT

A request for volunteers has come from Sharon Cause in Norlin Library to help list
and "tag11 all books in the library. This is an enormous job and if you have a few
hours during the week to volunteer on a regular basis it would be a great contribu-
tion to the library. If you have a willing friend, some of us found it helpful, but
not essential, to work in pairs. I hope many of you will be able to support this
service project on campus. Contact Sharon Cause or Steve Wrede at 492-7477 in
library circulation for further details.

Those of us who attended the January 27th tour of the President's Office, Regents1
Room, Finance and Admission Offices, not only had the opportunity to see these
facilities and enjoy coffee and cookies in the President's Office, but we were
able to hear such knowledgeable people as Ted Volsky, Vice President; William
Fischer, Vice President for Budget; Vice Chancellor Kay Howe; Peter Barden,
Director of Financial Services; Jana Lynn, Assistant Director of Admissions;
and Ann Miller, Assitant Registrar. My thanks to all of the above and to Susan
McLane and Cynthia Shultz for planning this very informative tour. Be sure and
plan to jump the bus for the Housing Tour on March 24th. Check for details else-
where in this copy of MSages.

By the time you receive this we will have heard the Sweet Adelines perform at our
party at the C.U. Foundation. My thanks to Emily Sherman and Jeanne Duffy-Meyers
for planning the evening and to Penny Kisslinger and the Sweet Adelines for the
entertainment.

This committee to nominate a President, Secretary and Treasurer for 1984-85 has
been appointed:

Valerie Havlick, Chairman
Jane Beagle
Helen Duhon
Libby Lipstreu
Rosemary McBride

If you have suggestions for these offices or would like to volunteer your services,
run to the telephone and call Val Havlick*

Happy Valentine's Day!

Better Living through Diet and Exercise group will meet on March 1 at 7:30 P.M.
at the home of Wil Shull, 14̂ 0 Patton Drive, A program on stress-management is
planned. For further information, call 492-5620.



TOANK y<DU

20 Pec. 1982

Dear Carol:

Harrison and I u>ant to express our appreciation to the
members of the Women fs Club u)ho worked so hard sending out
invitations and attending to the mana details that made the
inauguration so loveltj* ffle knou> those hnurs, especially
before Christmas, are a sacrifice and u>e consider the talents
and efforts a splendid gift both to the University and to us
persona Hi}.

may you all have a holiday season as happy as you have
made ours and the best of New years*

fflith sincere thanks,

PROGRESSIVE DINNER

-̂  FRIDAY, MARCH 11 1&

Plan to join us for a gala evening of good food and a chance to visit with friends
old and new at our Progressive Dinner which is being planned for you and your hus-
band or guest on Friday, March 11.

We will gather at the top of the Gamow Physics Tower from 6:30 - 7:30 P.M. for
hors d'oeuvres and beverages. From there you will travel to your host and
hostess's home for the evening where you will have your salad and main course
from 7:45 - 9:30 P.M. We will reassemble at the Physics Tower for dessert and
coffee or tea at 9:45 P.M.

Your only cost for this festive occasion is your contribution of food which will
be assigned when you place your reservation for the evening.

We ask that you be prompt in your arrival at the Physics Tower as some of our
members will have to be stationed at the door because the building is locked after
working hours. So these members may join us for refreshments, please arrive promptly,
(Enter the building on the north side, across from Folsotn Field).

Parking will be available at the lot east of Physics for 50C (bring change) or free
parking will be available east of the Stadium (Lot 378) or on the street (meters
free in evening).

Please call your reservations no later than Monday, March 7, to: **
Peggy Earnest 443-1000 n AA

or
Marion Ramirez 443-7216



SCHOLARSHIPS

The University Women's Club - Boulder is again offering one or two scholarships
for Fall 1983. Applicants must be female, a resident of Colorado, 24 years or
older, who has interrupted her education. She must have been recently enrolled
as a student with a minimum GPA of 3.0 and demonstrate a serious intent to complete
her degree. Applications are available from the Financial Aid Office and must be
submitted by March 1, 1983.

INVESTMENT GROUPS

The two Investment Groups welcome visitors to their meetings. Anyone interested
in observing an investment club meeting may attend. For information about meeting
dates and times, please call:

Gertie Phelps 499-1718 (daytime club)
Norma Schattke 494-1521 (evening club)

CAMPUS EXPLORATION II

Campus Housing will be the focus of the second Campus Exploration Tour on Thursday,
February 24, 1983, from 10:00 A.M. to about 12:30 P.M. This "in-depth" tour will
begin at the Housing Maintenance Center on Colorado Avenue, between 30th and 47th
(on the north side of Colorado, next to the baseball diamond.) Free parking will be
available there.

Participants will be taken by bus to see dormitories, married student housing areas,
and conference centers. The tour will conclude with a lunch in a private dining
room at Kittredge Commons. During lunch Housing Director, Dan Daniels, will talk
to our group.

Sponsored by the Hostess for Campus Tours Group, this tour will be limited to 20
participants so reservations are necessary. Lunch, including a salad bar, will
cost $3.50.

For reservations, please call: Susan McLane 494-1567 (before 8:30 A.M. or
or after 2:00 P.M.)

Paula Zick 530-0150

Auf Wiedersehen, Eleanor —

Because of a trip to Europe in early March, Eleanor Taylor will be retiring as
Treasurer before leaving. Any financial transactions will be handled by the
incoming Treasurer, Betty Fischer, after February 28. Please contact Betty
at 3930 Newport Lane, Boulder 80302, telephone: 447-0147.
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~rROM YOUR PRESIDENT 

Crocus, Pussy Willow and a hint of green in the fields tell us that 
Spring is just a~ more snow flakes away! "Spring Best from May 
D&F" is the theme for the University Women's Club Fashion Show Luncheon 
on April 13, 12:00 noon, at the UMC. We are delighted to have the May 
D&F present fashions from their spring and sunnner collections. This 
event is our only fund raiser for our scholarship fund. $4.00 of the 
ticket price is tax deductible. This year we would again like to be 
able to give two $500.00 scholarships to female Colorado residents, 
recently enrolled at CU, 24 years or older, who have interrupted their 
education, have a 3.00 GPA, and now show serious intent to obtain their 
degree, but need financial assistance. Please call friends, relatives, 
neighbors, fellow workers and use the enclosed form for ordering your 
tickets. Good food, good entertainment and a good cause. Join Us!! 

Valerie Havlick, Chairwoman of the 1983 Nominating Connnittee, has submitted the 
following slate of officers to serve as officers-elect from May, 1983 to May, 
1984 and to take office in May, 1984: 

President Elect: Elinor Pollack 
Secretary Elect: Helen Duhon 
Treasurer Elect: Rosemary Plane 

Voting will take place at the Fashion Show. Nominations may be made from the floor. 

RETIREES' LUNCHEON 

Save the date of WEDNESDAY, MAY 4, for our annual Retirees' Luncheon. The event 
will be at noon at Golden West Manor. The speaker, Josephine Robertson, will 
show slides and speak about London's Tradescant Memorial Garden. Watch the April 
issue of MSages for more information. 



SPRING BEST from MAY D&F 

LUNCHEON AND FASHION SHOW 

BENEFIT for WOMEN STUDENTS' SCHOLARSHIPS 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 13 

12:00 Noon, UMC Ballroom 

~e are very excited this year about plans for our annual spring luncheon­
fashion show. We are planning a delightful luncheon featuring shrimp quiche 
and fresh fruits. Because May D&F will be opening a new store in Boulder in 
August, we are especially happy that May D&F will be presenting the fashion 
show. The show, "Spring Best from May D&F", should be an outstanding, pro­
fessional presentation. Fashion trends will be emphasized. The fashion 
co-ordinator, Lavelle OleJta, will be freshly arrived home from Paris, so she 
will be able to inform us of trends in Paris as well as those in the U.S. 
There will be a number of door prizes, including some donated by May D&F. 

The fashion show is our one fund raising event for the year. This is a benefit 
for C.U. women students' scholarships. The price of the luncheon-fashion show 
is $12.00. Four dollars of this will go to the scholarship fund and is tax 
deductible. The breakdown for the cost of the ticket is as follows: 

$ 6.25. 
4.00 
1. 75 

$12.00 

food and wine 
scholarship fund 
expenses 

People wishing to be seated together should place their ticket orders together. 
Send your order form with payment and a stamped, self-addressed envelope to: 

Nancy Hodge 
2850 Table Mesa Drive 
Boulder, CO 80303 

ALL ORDERS MUST BE RECEIVED BY APRIL 6 

A University van will be available to transport members and their guests to 
and from the luncheon-fashion show •. It will be in the Basemar Shopping Center 
at 11:15. Further parking instructions will be inserted with the tickets. 

Please come and join us in the Fun and help Support 
The Women Students' Scholarships 

For further information call: Norma Schattke 494-1521 
or 

Nancy Hodge 492-2669 

........................................................................................... 
Name - - -- - ------ - - - --- - No. of tickets ____ _ 

Address - - - - --- - --------- Amount enclosed - - --
Phone ·--------



Sept. 21 
1 - 4 p.m. 

Oct. 19 
1 - 3 p.m. 

Nov. 10 
2 p.m. 

Feb. 6 
7:30 p.m. 

Mar. 20 

April 

May 

'lGRAM FOR 1983-84 

Membership Tea, Interest Groups & 
Special Projects Sign-Up 

Koenig Alunmi Center 

Tea/Talk & Hotel Tour 
Doris Scbneider, Artist/Jeweler 
Design Sphere Jewelry 

Boulderado Mezzanine 

Original Creations of Handwoven 
Fabrics Show & Dessert 
"BH" Designs 

Koenig Alumni Center 

Practical Ways to Take Charge of 
Your Own Health & Happiness 
Professors Dickinson, Cash & 
Klug 
Human Performance Laboratory 
Wine & Cheese 

Carlson Bldg. on Campus 

Annual Luncheon/Fashion Show 
Men's & Women's Fashions 
L'Ambiance, Inc. 
Miller McKelvey Clothiers 
Smith Shoe Company 

Glenn Miller Ballroom 

Progressive Dinner 
Date/Place to be Arranged 

Retirees' Luncheon 
Sorcerers to Sex Symbols: 
4,000 Years of Hats 
Dr. Beverly Chico, Speaker 
Date & Place to be Arranged 

@it!~.~~~ fl.·· 
"' _ c,?,i ( 

UNIVERSITY OF COLORADO 
WOMEN'S CLUB - BOULDER 

September 1983 

With rapid change all around us, some 
things do remain the same - The University 
Women's Club annual membership tea, for in­
stance, scheduled for WEDNESDAY, 21 SEPT., 
1 to 4 p.m., in KOENIG ALUMNI CENTER. 

Another unchanging item: Dues, which 
remain at $5.00 per year. 

The Executive Board and I invite all 
university affiliated women who are wives 
of faculty, faculty women or staff women 
to join our club, and we extend a special 
welcome to newcomers to the university. 
We are a service and social organization 
which proudly presents two scholarships 
annually as well as financial aid to 
women students, and we do volunteer work 
on campus and in the conununity. 

Each month, we provide social and 
cultural programs for our members, and 
we also enjoy small group get-togethers 
via the Special Interest Groups listed 
in this invitation. New friends can be 
made and lasting friends continued. 
Come "look us over" at our membership 
tea Sept. 21st. The membership form 
and minimal $5.00 dues will be collect­
ed at the tea. Deadline for joining 
is Oct. 3rd so we may include your 
name, address and telephone number in 
our club directory. 

President 






